
Northrop Grumman Announces Closing of TRW Merger

December 11, 2002

LOS ANGELES, Dec. 11 /PRNewswire-FirstCall/ -- Northrop Grumman Corporation (NYSE: NOC) announced today that the merger of a
wholly-owned subsidiary of Northrop Grumman with and into TRW Inc. was completed following the approvals of the stockholders of Northrop
Grumman and TRW at special meetings of stockholders held today. TRW will survive the merger as a wholly owned subsidiary of Northrop Grumman.

As previously announced, based on the exchange ratio for the merger, TRW shareholders will receive 0.5357 shares of Northrop Grumman common
stock for each share of TRW common stock, with cash paid in lieu of any fractional share of Northrop Grumman stock which otherwise would be
issued to the TRW shareholders.

Northrop Grumman Corporation is a $17 billion, global defense company with its worldwide headquarters in Los Angeles. Northrop Grumman provides
technologically advanced, innovative products, services and solutions in defense electronics, systems integration, information technology and nuclear
and non-nuclear shipbuilding and systems. With nearly 96,000 employees and operations in 44 states and 25 countries, Northrop Grumman serves
U.S. and international military, government and commercial customers.
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/NOTE TO EDITORS: Members of the news media may receive our releases via e-mail by registering at: http://www.northropgrumman.com/cgi-bin
/regist_form.cgi

LEARN MORE ABOUT US: Northrop Grumman news releases, product information, photos and video clips are available on the Internet at:
http://www.northropgrumman.com /

/CONTACT: Media, Frank Moore, +1-310-201-3335, or Investors, Gaston Kent, +1-310-201-3423/


